
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MEMO TO COUNCIL 
 

To:   Mayor Soloman and Members of Council 
 

From:   Matt Bos, Director of Public Works 
 

Meeting Date: 2025-07-22 

 

Subject:   Public Works Promotion Announcement 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Purpose 

To inform council of a recent internal promotion in the Public Works Department.  

Background 

In late April 2025 Public Works had an internal posting for an Acting Operations 
Supervisor. This position in replacement of the previous Lead Hand position. 

Discussion 

As of June 9th. 2025, Terry Robson has been moved into the Acting Operations 
Supervisor position. Terry came to the town last Fall with an extensive background in 
Public Works. His portfolio boasts both experience and education in the industry. 
 
Terry has demonstrated exceptional organizational and leadership qualities during his 
tenure with the Town. Please join me in congratulating Terry in his recent promotion.  

Financial Impact 

None 
 

This Council Memo was submitted by, 
Matt Bos, Director of Public Works 
 
This Council Memo was approved by,  
Meghan Townsend  
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca 
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